

204 Rivers Bend Boulevard Chester, VA 23836 Ord: No. 2018-046 11d5 Commerce Dd Sopport

Phone: 804-530-2109 Fax: 804-530-1424

www.cbury.net

March 19, 2018

Mark Olinger - Planning Director City of Richmond - Division of Land Use Administration 900 E. Broad Street - Room 511 Richmond, VA 23219

Dear Mr. Olinger,

I am pleased to offer my support for the rezoning of 1125 Commerce Road. The development team, consisting of Tom Papa and Andrew Basham and Taylor Williams of Spy Rock Development, presented to me their plan to convert the existing warehouse on site to affordable housing units. The City of Richmond desperately needs new, high quality affordable housing – Mayor Stoney has made this one of his top priorities. The development team has a history of developing high quality housing in emerging areas such as Manchester and Scott's Addition. This property's proximity to other successful affordable housing developments, employers in Richmond's CBD, and the redeveloping Hull Street corridor make it a very good location for affordable housing. While the master plan calls for industrial uses for this site, the warehouse at 1125 Commerce Road is obsolete for modern industrial users and, if not redeveloped, is expected to be vacant in short order. The City of Richmond does not need another obsolete warehouse – it needs affordable housing. As such, I support this rezoning and the developer's plan to develop high quality affordable housing.

Best regards,

Sund Burn, Ir.

CC:

Matthew Ebinger Ellen Robertson Lory Markham



President

Dena Frith Moore

March 17, 2018

Vice President

Alexander Bayler

Treasurer

H.B. Thomson III

Secretary

Alison Keller

Bill Biedenham

Cindy L. Birsinger Karen Buchanan

Earl C. Cox

Susan Brown Davis

Sheila Freeman

Otis Hall, Jr. A. Brooks Hock

Carol A. Jones-Gilbert

Mark Kronenthal

Reba Mendoza

Helen J. Ryan

Richard Upton

D. Eugene Webb, Jr.

Jeffrey L. Wilt

Chief Executive Officer

Karen J. Stanley

Programs of CARITAS

CARITAS Shelter CARITAS Furniture Bank CARITAS Works

The Healing Place

Mr. Matthew Ebinger

Secretary, City of Richmond Planning Commission

Department of Planning & Development Review

900 East Broad Street, Suite 511

Richmond, VA 23219

RE: Support for Rezoning of 1125 Commerce Road to B-6 Mixed-Use

Dear Mr. Ebinger,

CARITAS is an organization committed to breaking the cycles of homelessness and addiction. We have been a tenant at the subject property since 2009 and are a neighbor with property -- The Healing Place for Men -- located around the corner on Dinwiddie Avenue.

The proposed redevelopment of the property to high quality affordable work force housing is something we are supportive of despite the short-term disruption to our business. The longer-term plan for the property is more important and will help to further our mission by providing clean and safe housing that will be affordable to individuals and families making 60% of the Area Median Income.

Please express my support for this proposal at the Planning Commission hearing and to City Council. If I can be of any further assistance in this effort, please contact me at kstanley@caritasva.org.

Singerely

Karen J. Stanley

Chief Executive Officer

March 17, 2018

Mr. Matthew Ebinger Secretary, City of Richmond Planning Commission Department of Planning & Development Review 900 East Broad Street, Suite 511 Richmond, VA 23219

RE: Support for Rezoning of 1125 Commerce Road to B-6 Mixed-Use

Dear Mr. Ebinger,

I own 1120 Gordon Avenue, which is the 12.4 acres parcel adjacent to 1125 Commerce Road. I write to express support for my neighbor's request to rezone the property from M-1 to B-6. My property is comprised of light industrial warehouses and I am happy to see the beginning of a transition to mixeduse and more residential uses in the area. The proposed rezoning and the conversion of the building at 1125 Commerce Road to housing that is affordable to working class individuals and families will only improve the area and the aesthetics along Commerce Road.

As an existing industrial land owner, I see this conversion as a positive for the area and the City as a whole. I am hopeful that the industrial land use classification in the City's outdated Master Plan from 2001 will soon be revisited for this area as it has been for other parts of industrial Manchester and Scott's Addition.

Please express my support for this proposal at the Planning Commission hearing and to City Council. If I can be of any further assistance in this effort, please contact me at RichardSmith@rjsmithcos.com.

Sincerely,

Richard E. Smith